
 

 

To provide clarification: The Governor extended 

Driver's License Renewals and Vehicle Registration 

Renewals that expire during this pandemic. Please 

note this DOES NOT extend the deadline for 

property & real estate taxes. There is a drop box in 

the foyer of the elevator entrance which is located 

on the west side of the courthouse. You may drop 

off payments there or continue to remit by mail.  

 

I am encouraging everyone to do their renewals 

online as much as possible OR MAIL THEM IN. We 

normally process the same day. PLEASE DO NOT 

wait until the last day when we are VERY BUSY and 

MAY have to restrict access into the office. Those 

that have newly purchased vehicles have 60 DAYS 

from purchase date to title so please keep that in 

mind. We generally have multiple ways to assist you 

so please call our office if you have questions, 

(620) 374-2256.  

 


